
 

September 1, 2019 816 West Broad Street, Horseheads, New York 
(607) 739-3817 

  
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION/ 
CONFIRMATION CLASSES BEGIN 
 Our Religious Education classes begin on the fol-
lowing dates: 
  Tuesday Program - September 17th at 
   3:45 - 5:00 p.m. in the parish school 
  Home Study - Thursday, September 19th -  
   kick-off meeting - 6:30 p.m. - Chapel 
  Confirmation Classes - Sunday,  
   September 8th at 6:30 p.m. in O’Brien 
   Hall (parent/candidate meeting) 
 To register, please complete a registration form.  
For questions, please contact Barbara Matterazzo at 
739-8214 or smomfaithformation@gmail.com. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ST. MARY OUR MOTHER SCHOOL 
15th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
 Registration has begun for the 15th annual St. 
Mary Our Mother School Golf Classic.  The Captain & 
Crew tournament will be held on Sunday, September 
29th (12:30 p.m. shot-gun start) at the Elmira Country 
Club.  This is one of our biggest fund-raisers of the 
year, and we invite our school, parish and community 
partners to help by supporting this event.  The day 
consists of an 18-hole round of golf, a delicious din-
ner, along with a 50/50 and prize raffle. 
 Even if you are not a golfer, we invite you to join 
us for the post-golf dinner and raffles.  Sponsors and 
golfers are asked to submit a registration form, along 
with payment, to the school office at 811 Westlake 
Street, Horseheads, NY 14845.  Checks should be 
made payable to St. Mary Our Mother School.  Regis-
tration forms ae located on the table opposite the 
church bulletin board or at the school office.  Please 
call the school office at 739-9157 with any questions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 Our Adult Choir will begin rehearsals next 
Sunday, September 8th at 7:00 p.m. in the 
church.  All adults and students in high school or 
older are invited to join.  The Adult Choir sings 
at all 10:30 a.m. Sunday Masses from September 
through mid-June and the special liturgies of 
Christmas and Holy Week.  New members are 
always welcome! 
 The Adult Choir will begin singing at the 
10:30 a.m. Mass next Sunday, September 8th.  
Please arrive by 9:45 a.m. 
 Our Children’s Choir rehearsals begin on 
Thursday, September 12th from 2:45 - 3:45 
p.m. in the church.  All students in grades 2 - 6 
are invited to join.  Sign up forms are at the back 
of the church and may be returned through the 
collection basket or directly to the parish or 
school offices.  The Children’s Choir sings at the 
8:30 a.m. Sunday Mass every first weekend of 
the month throughout the school year.  They also 
sing at Lessons and Carols, the Christmas Eve 
4:00 p.m. Mass, and Palm and Easter Sundays. 
 The Youth Choir - singers from grades 7-12 
are invited to join.  Rehearsals begin Sunday, 
September 15th at 5:00 p.m.  Please contact 
Cathy Peckham if you are interested. 
 The Resurrection Choir provides music 
for all our funeral liturgies.  If you are interested 
in joining, please contact Cathy Peckham at 739-
3817. 
 New cantors and instrumentalists are en-
couraged to share their talents.  Please contact 
Cathy Peckham at 739-3817. 
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WEEKLY CALENDAR 
Wednesday, September 4 
 6:30 PM Social Ministry committee - rectory  
Friday, September 6 
   8:00 PM Nocturnal Adoration - chapel 
Saturday, September 7 
   3:30 PM    Sacrament of Penance - church  
Sunday, September 8 
 5:00 PM Regional Mass - St. Patrick 
   6:30 PM Confirmation Parent/Candidate meeting -  
  school 
   7:00 PM Adult Choir - church 
 
 
 
 IN THE PEACE OF CHRIST 
Millie Ziminski 
 
MEMORIALS 
Sanctuary Candle: 
In memory of deceased members of Josef Rogers family - 
 Palladino family 
Votive Candle: 
In loving memory of our friend, “Big Tom” Cincebox - 
 Joyce & Dick 
Eucharistic Hosts: 
In memory of Dorothy Palladino Rickard - brother &  
 sisters 
 
FLOWER DONATIONS: 
Main Altar Arrangement: 
(2) Have a blessed birthday, Deloris Sherwood – Lois 
 Frederick  
Chapel candle flowers: 
In loving memory of  dad, Robert Mix – JoAnne  Belloma 
In loving memory of  sister, Mary Lou Havens -- JoAnne 
 Belloma 
Blessed Mother – Church: 
In celebration of Dee Sherwood – the Alsworth family  
Blessed Mother – Chapel: 
In thanksgiving – Deloris Sherwood 
Credence Table (table behind the altar):  
Happy birthday, JoAnne Belloma – Dolores Mix 

 
 

FLOWER DONATION SIGN-UPS 
 Flowers in the Church and the chapel are always 
available to remember special people - living or deceased - 
or special times in our lives.  Please check the forms on the 
church bulletin board.  Thank you! 
 

 
NOCTURNAL ADORATION SOCIETY 
 Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament will begin at 8:00 
p.m. this coming Friday, September 6th. 
 

SUNDAY - September 8, 2019 
23rd SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
First Reading: Wisdom 9:13-18b  
Second Reading: Philemon 9-10, 12-17  
Gospel: Luke 14:25-33 
 
 
 
IN OUR PARISH 
Thinking of Becoming Catholic? 
 If you (or someone you know) are not Catholic and 
are curious about the Catholic faith, or if you are a 
baptized Catholic but have not received the Sacraments 
of Holy Eucharist and Confirmation, we invite you to 
come to our RCIA sessions.  This set of sessions will 
help to learn what Catholics believe and prepare you to 
receive the sacraments of the Catholic faith. 
 These sessions are held in St. Mary Our Mother 
School and will begin on Tuesday, September 17th and 
will meet on every Tuesday in accordance with the 
Horseheads school calendar.  For youth, ages 8 through 
middle school age, they are from 3:45-5:00 pm.  For 
high schoolers and adults, the session will be held from 
7:00-8:30 pm. 
 If you have questions, are in need of more 
information, or wish to register, please contact  Liz 
Berliner, RCIA facilitator, at 796-9702. 

Where Does Our Donated Food Go? 
 In the vestibule of our Church, there is a food cart to 
collect donations of food for those in need.  All food 
goes to the Horseheads Food Pantry which is located in 
the Horseheads Presbyterian Church Annex.  This 
pantry began back in 1982 and was originally located in 
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church in the Village of 
Horseheads.  Several years ago it moved and became 
housed in its present location.  The pantry is supported 
by seven Christian churches:  Breesport Methodist, 
Community Wesleyan, First United Methodist, 
Horseheads Presbyterian, Pine Valley Methodist, St. 
Mary Our Mother Catholic and St. Matthew’s Episcopal 
churches. 
 The pantry serves the families of the Horseheads 
school district, Elmira Heights, and the outlying rural 
areas such as Erin, Breesport and Montour Falls.  Its 
clients are generally able to receive food once a month, 
but are able to receive more often in emergency or 
extenuating circumstances.  Most of the food given out 
is food that is donated through voluntary collections at 
each of the churches, and occasionally by other 
organizations.  Some other food items needed, but not 
necessarily donated, can be bought from the Food Bank 
by the pantry with donated funds.  It is also through this 
pantry that we at St. Mary Our Mother obtain access to 
the families and individuals whom we serve through our 
Christmas Basket program. 
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MASSES FOR THE WEEK 
Monday, September 2 - Weekday 
 6:45 AM Charles & Doris Dickinson - their family 
Tuesday, September 3 - St. Gregory the Great, Pope & 

Doctor of the Church 
6:45 AM Charly Graves - his wife, Jan 

Wednesday,  September 4 - Weekday 
6:45 AM Fr. Mac - the Castle family 

10:00 AM (Maple Creek) Special Intention 
Thursday, September 5 - Weekday 

6:45 AM Ann Ponzi - Theresa Serdinow 
Friday, September 6 - Weekday 
  6:45 AM Lillian Henry - St. Mary Our Mother Social 

 Ministry committee   
Saturday, September 7 - Weekday  

5:00 PM Sue Beering - her family 
Sunday, September 8 - Twenty-third Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
   8:30 AM  Lillian Henry - Sharyn & Dennis Taets 
 10:30 AM   Leon, Sophie & Andrew Jurusik - Mike   
 Jurusik 
   5:00 PM Regional Mass - St.Patrick 
 

St. Mary Our Mother, Horseheads, New York 

PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE 
 Another Labor Day is upon us!  For many, this 
weekend signals the end of summer activities.  With 
schools opening this week, many summer vacations are 
winding down, and autumn not too far away, it is time to 
savor the Labor Day weekend.  Many families and 
groups of friends have a Labor Day gathering as a signal 
that another summer season is coming to an end.  With 
this in mind, we need to stop and appreciate the meaning 
of this civil holiday. 
 When America was founded, most of the people were 
either farmers, men of the sea, or involved in some 
related fields.  As people moved inland, and with people 
becoming more aware of how enormous America really 
was, it was natural for people to choose other professions 
-  even that of the discerner.  As the railroad developed, 
mining of the many natural resources of our country 
became a way of life and help build the country.  As 
technology was refined, labor took on a new face.  The 
more traditional modes of work remained, but the 
American thirst for innovation became prominent. 
 Labor became organized; unions found their niche in 
society; and there was greater emphasis on the dignity of 
the working person, not just the one who owned the 
company.  Labor Day developed as a way of showcasing 
the backbreaking labor that made America strong, 
independent, self-sufficient, and a provider for the world.  
The early Labor Day parades were made up of the 
common Joe who went to work, took pride in what he 
did, was paid a fair wage, and reminded the country of 
her pride in her citizens.  Such parades were not to 
highlight the politicians or those involved in local 
government, but to highlight those who went to work day 
after day. 
 At times, there is a tendency to forget about these 
basic qualities of our day-to-day lives.  For example, we 
may go to a store to purchase a certain item, and never 
stop to think about how that item came to be - who 
worked to make sure that the store shelves are filled.  
With the continuing struggling economy, we hear of lay-
offs, businesses closing, production reductions, and more 
people out of work.  We tend to highlight our laborers 
when things are not going well and take them for granted 
when everything runs smoothly. 
 Our country continues to depend on those who go to 
work daily.  It may be in hospitals, in stores or 
businesses, in restaurants, in factories, in schools, in 
research laboratories, on university and college 
campuses, in cemeteries, on public projects, at secretarial 
and custodial care activities.  Whenever labor happens, 
American citizens are there making it happen.  This 
weekend is for you!  While it has become a national 
holiday where we rest from our labors, we do so to 
appreciate those who do labor.  Dignity is an important 
quality that everyone is entitled to - Labor Day is a 
reminder of that dignity. 
 God has given each of us certain gifts and talents.  

God has also given us the opportunity to improve and 
refine those gifts and talents.  We have mentors to assist 
us in this process, with the hope that one day we might 
become mentors ourselves.   
 
 
 We need to ask ourselves whether we are indeed 
using the gifts and talents God has given us in such a way 
that they are at the service of others and helping us 
improve our lives.  We also need  to refine our life 
experience as we continue to grow. 
 As you enjoy this Labor Day weekend, take a 
moment and appreciate all that you have that is the 
product of another’s labor.  Pause and offer a prayer for 
our nation’s foundation of strength - the American 
worker.  And remember to appreciate who you are, and 
who, with the help of God, you might become! 
 Have an enjoyable Labor Day weekend. See you in 
church! 
   
       Fr. L. 
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IN OUR PARISH CONTINUED… 
 The Horseheads Food Pantry has two co-directors, 
Kathy McNulty and Janice Kinney, who have been doing 
this for many years.  Monetary donations may be brought 
or sent to the Horseheads Food Pantry at Horseheads 
Presbyterian Church, 2943 Westinghouse Road, 
Horseheads. If you encounter people in need of help, 
please share this information with them.  The pantry is 
open on Tuesdays and Thursdays from noon to 2:00 p.m.  
Also, remember, you are welcome to visit the pantry and 
look around during these hours.  We thank our 
parishioners who have been supporting the pantry with 
their donations of food and funds. 
 
 
Prayer for Military 
 We lift up in prayer each day those who are serving 
our country, especially those in harm’s way. 
 
 
 
 
REGIONAL EVENTS 
Horseheads Food Pantry  
 Non-perishable food and grocery items are being 
collected for the Horseheads Food Pantry this month. The 
Horseheads Food Pantry is in need of all food items and 
especially asks for canned potatoes for the month of 
September. For your convenience, please place all 
donations in the cart located across from the bulletin 
board.  Thank you for your generosity!  
 
Caring for God’s Creation 
 The average U.S. worker uses about 500 throw-away 
cups per year.  Please try to bring a reusable cup with you 
and please try to avoid foam cups.   Coffee shops are 
often willing to fill your reusable cup rather than using a 
throw-away cup. “Many things have to change course, 
but it is we human beings above all who need to 
change.”  ~ Pope Francis 
Caring for God’s Creation 
 After the recent introduction in the U.S. Congress of 
the Energy Innovation and Carbon Dividend Act of 2019, 
Bishop Frank Dewane (Venice, Fl), Chairman of the U.S. 
Bishops’ Committee on Domestic Justice and Human 
Development, welcomed the legislation as an important 
step forward in addressing climate change.  He states, 
“this bipartisan bill is a hopeful sign that, more and 
more, climate change is beginning to be seen as a crucial 
moral issue; one that concerns all people.  If enacted, 
this proposal is expected to result in significant 
reductions in greenhouse gas emissions.  At a time when 
the dangerous effects of climate change are becoming 
increasingly apparent, the need for legislative solutions 
like this is more urgent than ever.” 
 

EVERY DAY STEWARDSHIP 
 I love the verse in Sirach where it says, "My child, 
conduct your affairs with humility, and you will be 
loved more than a giver of gifts." This is an interesting 
concept for those of us who think a stewardship way 
of life is all about the giving of gifts.  
 We are called to be gracious givers. We are called 
to allow the Jesus in us to encounter the Jesus in oth-
ers. Humility does not mean that we hide away after 
we give, but we give in a way that has less to do with 
us and more to do with the one in whose name we 
give. Our world needs philanthropy and generosity, 
but it needs Jesus even more. We want to be good ex-
amples to others of how to be generous, not because 
we want them to be like us but like Jesus. 
 Give all things with a gracious heart and disposi-
tion. Do not take any credit for that generosity but in-
stead let it point to Jesus. After all, it is Jesus who calls 
us to a mature faith where we answer the call every 
day regardless of the cost. Without that maturity and 
answering the call, would we really be driven to be 
generous givers? Knowing that left to our own devices 
we would probably not be very successful as a giver of 

MINISTERIAL STAFF 
Rev. Christopher E. Linsler, Pastor  
Rev. Richard F. Kajiru, In Residence 
Mrs. Barbara Matterazzo, Coordinator  of Faith For mation  
Mrs. Cathy Peckham, Director  of Music 
Mrs. Jean Yorio, School Principal 
Mr. Richard O’Lenick, Business Manager  
Mrs. Elizabeth Berliner,  RCIA Coordinator  
Mrs. Joyce Pirozzolo, Par ish Secretary 
Mrs. Jeanne Carney, Facilities Coordinator  
Mrs. Maribeth Leipold, Faith Formation Secretary 
Mrs. Amy Barr, Faith For mation Associate 
Mrs. Sue Wood, Bulletin Editor  
Mr. Doug Johnson, Cemetery Manager  
Mrs. Kim Roemmelt, School Secretary 
Ms. Jenna Crandall, Maintenance 
Mr. Todd Stewart, Maintenance 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Mr. Vincent Moschetti, Chairperson 
Mrs. Richelle Riina, Recording Secretary 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Parish Office 
816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-3817 
Fax ............................................................ (607)-739-5628 
E-mail ................................................ smomc@stny.rr.com 
Parish Web Site…………….www.StMaryOurMother.com 
St. Mary Our Mother School 
811 Westlake Street .................................. (607)-739-9157 
E-mail…………………………………....smoms@dor.org 
School Web Site…………..www.stmaryourmother.school 
Religious Education Office 
816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-8214 
E-mail…………………..smomfaithformation@gmail.com 



Page Five September 1, 2019 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
Sacraments of First Penance and First Holy  
Communion 
 Preparation for the Sacraments of First Penance and 
First Holy Communion begins on September 15th. 
 An orientation meeting for both parent and child, is 
scheduled for September 15th at 12:30 p.m. in the church.  
If you have a child at least 7 years old who has completed 
at least one full year of religious education (either in a par-
ish program or at a catholic school) and is enrolled in a 
religion program this year, please contact the Faith For-
mation office for a registration form that must be complet-
ed and returned to our office before the meeting.  Also, a 
copy of your child’s baptismal certificate is needed before 
starting the process. 
 Contact the Faith Formation office by phone at 607-
739-8214 or email at smomfaithformation@gmail.com. 
  
 
Diocesan Creating a Safe Environment (CASE) 
Newsletter 
 The summer quarterly diocesan CASE newsletter is 
available online at https://www.dor.org/protecting-our-
children/newsletters/.   There are also copies available in 
the vestibule of the church. 
 

Returnable Bottles and Cans 
 Have you had a summer party?  Do you wish to dis-
pose of your empty returnable bottles and cans?   Return-
able bottles and cans are collected throughout the year 
and the money received is donated to the Horseheads 
Food Pantry.  You can drop your returnables off at the 
parish office, Monday through Thursday from 9:00 - 4:00 
p.m. or if you have a large quantity, call Barbara at 739-
8214 to make a delivery appointment. 
 
Confirmation Preparation 
 The Confirmation preparation process is a two-year 
program as determined by the Diocese of Rochester.  If 
you have a student entering 8th grade or above in the fall 
who would like to begin their preparation for Confirma-
tion, registration forms are available in the vestibule or 
contact the Faith Formation office at smomfaithfor-
mation@gmail.com or at 739-8214 to request a form.   
 Pre-registration is required.  Registration forms can 
be emailed, mailed to St. Mary Our Mother, Faith For-
mation Office, 816 West Broad Street, Horseheads, NY 
14845 or dropped off at the parish office. 

St. Mary Our Mother, Horseheads, New York 

Village Plaza • Horseheads, NY • 796-2677
Minier’s Plaza • Big Flats, NY • 562-7000

Amot Mall Food Court • Horseheads, NY • 739-4641

Woodbrook Assisted Living Residence
~ Elmira ~

Phone: 607-734-7741 • www.woodbrookhome.com

Custom Designed Memorials Since 1889
624 Franklin Street, Elmira

(Located Outside St. Peter & Paul Cemetery)

(607) 732-9273
106 N. Franklin St., Watkins Glen • Arnot Mall, Horseheads

www.hoaremonuments.com

GEORGE HOARE MEMORIAL CO

Investment Management • Financial Planning  • Tax Planning 
Insurance Planning • Estate Planning

(607) 973-2665 • www.AlsworthCapital.com
Advisory services offered through Alsworth Capital Management, LLC, an independent Registered Investment Advisory firm.  Broker Dealer services 

offered through Cadaret,  Grant & Co., Inc. Member FINRA/SIPC. Alsworth Capital Management, LLC and Cadaret, Grant are separate entities. Shane Alsworth Jacqueline Alsworth

The region’s largest provider of
Long Term Care • Short Term Rehabilitation

Alzheimer’s/Dementia Care
Adult Day Health Care

48 Colonial Drive, Horseheads
607-739-3654

Contact David Savich to place an ad today! 
dsavich@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6384 
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Grand Central Storage Inc.

SELF SERVE STORAGE
• Individual Units • Various Sizes Available

• Lighted & Secure • 24 Hour Access • 2 Locations
2054 Grand Central Ave., Horseheads, NY • 607-796-5879

10
58

3

PROFESSIONAL PHARMACIES, INC.
´PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY SERVICE´
130 S. Main St. • 733-6696
215 Hoffman St. • 732-0597

2887 Westinghouse Rd. • 796-2193
98 W. Pulteney • 936-3233

31 Old Ithaca Road

Horseheads, NY

607.739.3579

www.zeiglerflorists.com

Since 1947

COMMERCIAL ROOFING, CRANE SERVICE & SHEET METAL

2054 Grand Central Ave., Horseheads, NY

739-0489

‘Serving Our Parish Faithfully’

Lynch Funeral Home Inc.
739-1301

318 West Broad Street, Horseheads, NY
Family Owned & Operated by: James J. Lynch II

James J. Lynch II  &  Heather Ann Lynch ~ Licensed Funeral Directors

Yee Olde
HICKORY HOUSE RESTAURANT

American, Chinese & Italian Cuisine
New Hours: Open Monday-Saturday 4pm-11pm

739-2405 * 3543 Watkins Rd, Horseheads

607-739-2035
  365 E. Franklin St.

Horseheads, NY
Kevin R. Sullivan
Licensed Funeral Director

2898 Westinghouse Rd., Horseheads, NY 14845
(607) 796-2191 • Store Manager, Dave Marks

Open 6:00 am - 10:00 pm
Open 7 Days a Week

Locally Owned &
Operated by Tom Gaige

607-734-6106
www.bouilleelectric.com

TERRY ELECTRIC
Fast Professional Service with Reasonable Rates

Paul Terry - Over 30 Years Experience
Residential or Commercial

Quality Work • Fully Insured • Free Estimates
607-739-4484 • 607-857-5429

 COMPLETE LAWN CARE
COMMERCIAL • RESIDENTIAL

HORTON LANDSCAPING
Maintenance Specialist

Serving the Southern Tier For Two Generations
TIMOTHY G. HORTON, OWNER
607-562-8231 • Big Flats, New York

James P. Ferratella Esq.
PERSONAL INJURY & AUTOMOBILE ACCIDENTS 

Call For A FREE Consultation 
Evening & Weekend Appointments Available 

www.jamesferratella.com | 739-7LAW (7529)
2854 Westinghouse Rd, Suite A | Horseheads NY | 607-739-7529

www.parmenterinc.com

THIS SPACE IS

Faithfully Serving Our Parish Community

413 South Main Street, Horseheads, New York 14845-2490
(607) 739-4801 • INFO@BARBERFUNERALHOME.COM

Family Owned & Operated For Nearly
100 Years of Comfort, Concern, & ServiceLET US PLACE 

YOUR AD HERE.

Plumbing
Heating
Electric

AC/R
www.bcinc.info  562-2023  
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